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►Meetings	of	The	St.	Catharines	&	Area	Aquarium	Society,	(S.C.A.A.S.),	are	held	on	the	
Girst	Monday	of	each	month	at	the	Seafarers’	and	Teamsters’	Union	Hall,	70	St.	David	
St.	E.,	Thorold,	ON.	If	the	Girst	Monday	falls	on	a	holiday,	the	meetings	are	held	on	the	
second	Monday.	Meetings	begin	at	7:30.	There	are	no	meetings	in	July	and	August. 
►Our	Mission	Statement:	The	society,	established	in	1958,	is	a	non-proGit	
educational	organization,	dedicated	to	the	task	of	promoting	interest	in	the	breeding,	
raising,	maintenance	and	study	of	tropical	Gish,	both	at	the	beginner	and	more	
advanced	levels.	
►S.C.A.A.S.	is	a	charter	member	of	the	Canadian	Association	of	Aquarium	Clubs	Inc.,	
(C.A.O.A.C.),	www.caoac.ca	and	a	member	of	the	Federation	of	American	Aquarium	
Societies,	(F.A.A.S.),	www.faas.info 
►More	news	and	information	about	S.C.A.A.S.	can	be	found	at	our	web	site	
www.scaas.info		

Committees 
Breeder/OAA	Awards:	
Tom	Bridges	
tp.bridgese@sympatico.
ca		
(905)	735-3352	
BAP/OAA	Awards	Asst.:	
Dave	Furness	
dmGish1@sympatico.ca		
(905)	935-3220	

Horticulture	Awards	
Ry	Koch	
Koch.ry@gmail.com	

Auction	Coordinator	
Tom	Bridges	–	see	above	

CAOAC	representative	
Phil	Barrett	(905)	
931-2044	
pbarrett1970.pb@gmail.com

Jar	Show	Coordinator	&	
Judge	
Pat	Shriner	(905)	
354-1367	
gpshriner@cogeco.ca	

Membership	
Trish	Fruck	
tfruck1@gmail.com	

Refreshments	
Wendy	&	Wayne	
Wallington	

Library	G.O.	

Press/Publicity	
Ken	Brady	(905)	
935-4716	
kbrady2@cogeco.ca	

Webmasters	
Ken	Brady	and	Roman	
Haljkevic	
Programs	–	OPEN	

Ways	&	Means	
Tom	Hillier	see	1st	Vice	
Pres

Executive 
President:		Pat	Shriner	
gpshriner@cogeco.ca	
	(905)	321-0527	

		1st	Vice	President:	Tom	
Hillier	
tom.hillier@hotmail.com	
(905)	227-5008	

2nd	Vice	President:	Ry	Koch	
Koch.ry@gmail.com	

Treasurer:	Roman	Haljkevic	
romanhaljkevic@gmail.com	
(905)	227-7968	

Secretary:	Andrew	Fruck	
tfruck1@gmail.com	
(905)	650-0557	

Past	President:	Paul	Paradis	
pparadis1@hotmail.com	
(905)	941-9867 
								

Advertising in ‘The 
SCAT’ 

Full	Page																																															$150	
Half	Page					 																												$100	
Quarter	Page	 						 										$80	
Business	Card	 							 										$50	

Membership Fees 
Family	 	 	 										$25	
Single	Adult	 	 										$20	
Junior	(under	16)																															$10	
Student	with	card																															$10	
Senior	over	65																																					$10			
Senior	Couple	over	65																						$15	

Jar Show Fish of 
the Month 

June	Corys	&	Ca)ish	(including	plecos)	
**Remember	the	Open	Class	every	month.	
** SCAT Editor 

Les	Brady	

scateditor2018@gmail.com	
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Upcoming Events 
3	-	Durham	Region	Aquarium	Society	Aquariana,	details	to	follow	

9	-	Peel	Region	Aquarium	Society	Speaker	Dinner	with	Rachel	O'Leary,	details	to	follow	

24-	11:00	AM	-	CAOAC	Executive	Meeting	Waterdown	ON	

24	-	12:00	PM	-	CAOAC	General	Meeting	and	President's	Lunch,	Waterdown	ON	

June Program 
The	Next	Meeting	is	on	Monday	June	4th.	This	Meeting	is	an	end	of	the	year	pizza	

party.	For	this	reason	it	starts	at	6:30		We	will	also	have	our	election,	rafGle	draw	and	
the	jar	show.	
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Pat’s Presidential Message 
 Welcome to you all.  Our May program we had Peter DeSouza from the Hamilton Aquarium 
Club speaking on selective breeding of various types of fish.  He was very knowledgeable on the 
topic and had many years of experience to share with our club.   We had another great turn out to 

our meeting with 45 people in attendance.  We had a large 
auction as well with a lot of fish, plants and aquarium related 
equipment.  The CAOAC convention in Burlington has come 
and gone and from what I heard was a success. 

 For our June meeting we will be having a pizza party with 
the club supplying pizza and chips and soft drinks.  You are 
welcome to bring out a salad or dessert or anything else to 
share with the other members.  We will also have our usual 
raffle draw and as well as jar show.  This is the last meeting of 
our season as we break for the summer (July and August) so 
our monthly auction will likely be larger than normal with many 
people bringing in stuff that they want to sell before the 
summer.  We will also be handing out some yearly awards. 

 Just a reminder that our club’s upcoming elections for the executive are in June.  If you 
would like to run for one of the executive positions (president, 1st and 2nd vice  president, treasurer 
or club secretary) or would like to nominate someone (with their permission, of course) please see 
our new Elections Chairmen (Jim Chalmers, thanks Jim for taking on this role). 

 We are also looking for someone to take on the roll of Program Chairperson.  This person 
would schedule the various monthly speakers (both internal and external) that we bring to the 
club.  If you have any questions on this roll or would like to take on this position, please see me or 
any other member of the executive. 
  
I hope to see you at the meeting on June 4, 2017, note the early start time of 6:30 PM. 
  
Thank you 
  
Pat 
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JAR SHOW RESULTS 

F.O.M. 
1. Ernest	Biktimirov	
2. Catharine	Salmon	

   Pat	Shriner 
   (Jar	Show	Chair) 

AHAP AWARDS 

 Tom	Hilliar	for	Lizards	Tail	
Hydro	PinnatiGida	
Radican	Sword 

Ernest	Biktimirov	for	Java	Fern	

RY	KOCH		
	 	 	 (AHAP	CHAIR)	

BAP AWARDS  

Dave	Furness	

Herotilapia	multispinosa	(Rainbow	Cidhlid)	
5	pts.	

Pseudotropheus	williamsi	

Congratulations!	10	pts.	

OAA AWARDS 

	 	 Tom	Bridges	

	 	 	 	 OAA	Chairperson	

MARCH’S AWARDS

OAA	stands	for	Other	Aquatic	Animals,	(mainly	invertebrates	but	includes	
vertebrates	such	as	aquatic	frogs).

Please	note:	The	points	may	change	as	we	Gind	out	more	regarding	degrees	of	
breeding	difGiculty.

Appropriate	certiGicate	forms	are	available	from	the	OAA	Chairperson.	
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C.A.O.A.C. Update  
by Phil Barrett 

	 	

	 The	last	caoac	meeting	was	our	annual	general	meeting	that	took	place	during	the	convention.		

	 	It	was	asked	that	any	club	interested	in	hosting	the	2020	convention	prepare	and	present	
their	proposal	by	the	March	2019	caoac	meeting.	A	new	executive	was	put	in	place.	Nancy	Egelton	
will	be	the	new	president,	Peter	DeSouza	will	be	the	new	1st	vise	president	and	Murray	Brown	Wil	be	
the	new	recording	secretary.	All	other	executive	will	continue.		

		 The	convention	was	a	great	success.	Between	the	3	different	shows	there	where	425	entrances.	
I	saw	lots	of	friends	and	familiar	faces	and	some	new	people	too.		The	speakers	where	exellent.	The	
2019	convention	will	be	in	the	same	hotel	in	Burlington,		I'm	already	looking	forward	to	it!		
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Words from the Editor Type Person 

	 	

	 Summer,	as	we	head	into	our	last	meeting	before	the	summer	break	it	is	kinda	bitter	
sweet.	As	I	do	enjoy	putting	the	newsletter	together	every	month	and	always	look	forward	to	
reading	member	submitted	articles	i	Gind	the	upcoming	break	very	welcome.	With	any	luck	
over	the	summer	we	can	all	Gind	some	time	to	relax	and	do	the	summer	type	activities	we	
love.	Myself	i	look	forward	to	some	camping	and	deGinitely	some	Gishing	with	my	boy.	

I also want your input. Send in suggestions, stories, whatever you 

the members would like to see in your newsletter.  

                     Didn’t receive the newsletter? 
                     scateditor2018@gmail.com 

Or come see me at the meeting. 
Les Brady 

Niagara Pet Corner offers a 
discount to all current members 
upon presentation of membership 

mailto:lbrady129@gmail.com
mailto:lbrady129@gmail.com
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